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B 67
DRAFT-09/29/2011
FINAL –10/13/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For September 22, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:06 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at Chaparral High School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, and Maria Saenz.  
     Members absent:  Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led and recited by Britany Ramirez, Rosaisela Garcia, and Tania Esquivel.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Interim Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Interim Superintendent’s Report
            Principal Mark Rupcich welcomed everyone to Chaparral High School.  He highlighted programs under the career pathways being offered at CHS, the teacher cadet program students, taught by Ms. Marisela Holguin; work closely with teachers at Sunrise Elementary.  Mr. Robert Galvan teaches Automotive, Media Production teacher Mr. Stephen Gabaldon and his students are in Laughlin, Nevada taking part in the National Karaoke Program.  Mr. David Steiner teaches engineering and sponsors Project Lead the Way, Mr. Fernie Sanchez teaches business administration and Ms. Sara Duran Campbell teaches creative media.  Ms. Ella Adams is the Culinary Arts teacher and her students prepared the finger foods for the board meeting. Mr. Rupcich said that the future is bright in Chaparral  

            Mr. Yturralde asked for a moment of silence for Ms. Kathleen Higgins, a social studies teacher at Chaparral Middle School who passed away over the weekend.  Ms. Higgins started seventeen years ago in the district teaching second grade.  
            Mr. Yturralde introduced and welcomed student representative Adrian Llañez a junior from Gadsden High School.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Ms. Adams and her students for providing the food for the board meeting.  Mr. Ford commended all of the students and teachers in the Career Pathways and invited everyone to stop by and see their work and enjoy the food provided by the Culinary Arts students.  Mr. Ford explained that Mrs. Viramontes was attending a meeting with the NMSBA.   

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Ms. Adams and her Culinary Arts students for preparing the food.  She said that the automotive program was an import program for the students that go through that program and work with such business as Ford or Chevrolet who help them to further their education after graduating from high school.  Ms. Saenz said that the teacher cadet program was a great program because good teachers are always needed.  Ms. Saenz said she attended the parent teacher conferences at North Valley and commended Mr. Trujillo for a wonderful program.  She said that Mrs. Viramontes and she had attended a resolution workshop with the NMSBA.  She explained that the resolutions that they work on are then sent for legislation.  Ms. Saenz said that Mrs. Viramontes was at meeting in Wyoming representing NMSBA.  She said that Mrs. Viramontes was planning on running for Vice-President at the NMSBA.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes – absent 

	
	Gloria Irigoyen congratulated the Culinary Arts students for the delicious food.  She welcomed student representative Adrian Llañez.  Ms. Irigoyen said that she enjoyed her position as a board member because it gives her the opportunity to see all of the schools in the district and congratulated Mr. Rupcich for a beautiful school and all the wonderful programs offered.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Rupcich for hosting the meeting and Ms. Adams and her students for the food that was prepared.  He said the students had what it takes to be contenders in the Culinary Arts competitions.  He commended them on all of the Career Pathway programs offered at CHS.  He congratulated them on a beautiful and well kept campus.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – Adrian Llañez from Gadsden High School thanked the Board and Mr. Yturralde for giving him the opportunity to serve as student representative.  Mr. Llañez thanked Mr. Rupcich and CHS for hosting the board meeting.  He said the students were very happy to have new principal Ms. Lucia Servin and Assistant Principal Ms. Soriano.  He invited everyone to go to the big rivalry football game at STHS against GHS.  He gave a brief update on how all of the sports are doing.  Due to the construction the National Honor Society students will be showing parents around during the parent teacher conferences on Friday.  Mr. Llañez wished the seniors good luck in taking NMHSCE.   He said the counselors had sent out senior transcripts home and are meeting with seniors to make sure they are ready for graduation.   Students are also preparing to take the upcoming ACT test.  
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 8, 2011 board meeting.    Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.          

	Consent Agenda
	6.   Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   
       CMS Principal Marti Muela said that a tree had been planted in honor of their teacher Kathleen Higgins.       

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	MOU with Pasos Adelante Behavioral Health Services, LLC
	A. Ms. Campos from Pasos Adelante BHS was currently going through a changed in management but they hope to continue providing services to the students.  Mr. Ford said that there was a possibility that the MOU would be readdressed with modifications to address the changes.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the MOU with Pasos Adelante Behavioral Health Services, LLC.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.  

	MOU with Robert Jacquez, MA, LPCC, CCBT Counseling Services
	B. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the MOU with Robert Jacquez, MA, LPCC, CCBT Counseling Services.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $8,250,000 Series 2011A GO  Bonds
	C. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $8,250.000 Series 2011A GO Bonds.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $12,380,000 Series 2011B GO Bonds 
	D. CFO Steve Suggs explained that the sale of the Series 2011B GO Bonds had taken place earlier in the day and had changed, the amount was negotiated to $12,300.000.  Paul Cassidy from RBC Capital Marketing explained the sale and the change in amount.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $12,300.000 Series 2011B GO Bonds.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Lease Agreement with Southwest Foam
	E. Southwest Foam has requested to lease space at the GAC.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the Lease Agreement with Southwest Foam.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.   

	Appointment of Superintendent 
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to change Mr. Efren Yturralde’s title from Interim Superintendent to Superintendent.  The board members all expressed that they had confidence that Mr. Yturralde will do a good job as superintendent and had their full support.  Motion carried.  Mr. Yturralde accepted the appointment.  

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget for The Month Ended August 31, 2011  
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of August 31, 2011.  

	MOU with TeamBuilders Counseling Services, Inc. 
	B. Cory Lucas the Community Based Program coordinator for TeamBuilders explained to the board that they have a total of twelve students currently receiving services throughout Gadsden I.S.D.    The students receive other services in order to receive behavioral management services and are covered under Medicaid and are of no cost to the district.  Ms. Saenz expressed concerns regarding the qualifications and licensing for the therapist and counselors providing these services.   Mr. Lucas explained that the therapist must be over 21 years of age and must meet the minimum requirements.   Ms. Lindau, the district’s compliance officer explained that several of the concerns expressed by the Board would be looked at and addressed.  

	First Chance Program 
	C. Vince Ortega from Southern New Mexico Human Development Mr. Ortega explained how the First Chance Program works and that they will be implementing at the three high schools.  Students and their parents will participate in a six week intervention program.  SNMHD offices are located in Anthony and in Sunland Park and they provide services to families in southern Doña Ana County.   The First Chance program allows an alternative to disciplinary suspensions.  Upon completion of the six session program disposition information will be provided to the school.   

	Adjourn
	10.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:16 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:
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